STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL
57 Rectory Crescent
Middle Barton

Oxon OX7 7BP
clerk@steeplebartonpc.org.uk
Tel: 01869 347329
01 May 2016
Dear Sirs,

Annual Return Steeple Barton Parish Council for year ended 31 March 2016
Explanation of quantified significant variances 14/15 and 15/16
1.
Box 2 – Annual precept


An increase in the annual precept was proposed and agreed after it was anticipated that there 
would be additional expenditure incurred for village grass cutting, following the grants being cut 
by 50%, and additional funding towards maintenance of the newly built public outside toilets at 
the village Sports & Social Club.
2.
Box 3 - Total other receipts


This amount has decreased by £2,869.  The reduction is mainly due to cuts in the grass cutting 
grant by 50% this year compared to last.  The grass cutting grant in 14/15 was £2,075 compared 
to £1,037 this year. In 14/15, the Parish Council also received an additional grant of £700 
towards the purchase of a defibrillator and £912 from BT for the installation of some 
communication apparatus.

3.
Box 6 - All other payments


The amount this year has decreased by £2,625.  The difference in expenditure is mainly due to a 
major purchase of 4 x salt bins in 14/15 at a cost of just over £1,000 and the purchase of two 
defibrillators.  There was also a reduction in donations this year of £1,000 compared to last 
year.

Reserves are still being held back for a number of anticipated projects.  Projects include:-

· Supporting the OUR Bus Community Bus Project in the village after recently losing all bus services following the bus subsidy cuts

· Further developments at the village Sports & Social Club

· The possible refurbishments of the village hall (Alice Marshall Hall) with the spend anticipated to be in the region of £10k+
· Snow clearing – amount required to clear snow from the village is still unknown and will be dependent on the level of snow fall
Yours faithfully

Abigail Beale
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Steeple Barton Parish Council
